
NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The Conference on Basic Writing, a special interest group of 
CCCC, publishes the CBW Newsletter, edited by Peter Dow Adams 
and Carolyn Kirkpatrick. The Newsletter, which is sent free to CBW 
members, contains reviews of recent articles in a variety of journals, 
reports on conferences of interest to basic writing teachers, news 
notes, and a "Bulletin Board" with calls for papers and conference 
dates. Membership in the Conference on Basic Writing is $5 for one 
year, $9 for two years, and $12 for three years. For further 
information write to Peter Dow Adams, Essex Community College, 
Baltimore County, MD 21237. 

The Kellogg Institute for the Training and Certification of 
Developmental Educators will hold its Tenth Annual Summer 
Training Institute on the campus of Appalachian State University in 
Boone, NC, July 1-27. The 1989 program will focus on learning 
styles and their implications for instruction, developmental 
evaluation, academic intervention and counseling techniques, 
management of programs and classes, as well as the use of 
computers for management, data collection, and instruction. 
Contact Elaini Bingham, Director, Appalachian State University, 
Boone, NC 28608 (704) 262-3057. 

The Journal of Developmental Education is published as a 
forum for educators concerned with the practice, theory, research, 
and news of the postsecondary developmental and remedial 
education community. The Journal has initiated an annual 
"Author's Award," the first winner of which will be announced at 
the NADE annual conference in 1989. 

The Third Basic Writing Conference has issued a call for papers 
to be presented Saturday, September 30, 1989 at the University of 
Missouri-St. Louis. Abstracts for proposed sessions should be limited 
to two pages and, if a panel, should include names and titles of panel 
members. Possible topics include writing and reading labs, speaking/ 
reading/writing, research, ESL, and special education. Presentations 
about secondary Basic Writing are also sought. Send abstracts by May 
5, 1989, to Sally Fitzgerald, Director, Center for Academic Develop­
ment, UM-St. Louis, 8001 Natural Bridge, St. Louis, MO 63121. 
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ANNOUNCEMENT /CALL FOR PROPOSALS: The Sixth Annual 
Peer Tutoring in Writing Conference will be held November 3, 4, and 
5, 1989 at Youngstown State University, Youngstown, OH. The con­
ference theme is "Partnerships: Teaching, Learning, Growing." The 
keynote speaker will be Dr. Jay Jacoby, University of North Carolina at 
Charlotte. Proposals for sessions/demonstrations/workshops/panel dis­
cussions (75-minute) or single presentations (20-minute) exploring 
the conference theme, are due by May 15, 1989. Please submit 3 
copies of a one- to two-page summary of your presentation, indicating 
your target audience. Please indicate the type of presentation you 
propose (single or full session) and the names of participants, the titles 
of their sections, and their institutions if you are proposing a full 
session. Proposals to: Sherri Zander, Director, Writing Center, Depart­
ment of English, Youngstown State University, Youngstown, OH 44555. 
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